
WYSOX TOWNSHIP 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

January 13, 2021 

Chairman William Them called the regular meeting to order at 5 PM.   

Present at the meeting were Supervisor Thomas Thompson III, Township Manager, Jon Kulick, 

and Secretary/Treasurer, Michelle Johns. 

Visitors were Chris Jones-Township solicitor, James Lowenstein of the Rocket, Frank Hoffman, 

Kevin West, and Bob Lebo.  

Supervisor Thompson moved to approve the minutes of the previous regular meetings held on 

December 9th, Special Meeting held on December23 and reorganizational meeting held on 

January 4th 2021.  Supervisor Them seconded and motion carried. 

There were No Visitors Comments   

The Township Manager/Zoning Officer report is posted on Website for review.  

The Road Master report is posted on Township Website for review. 

Fire Department:  none 

Emergency Management Coordinator Report: Bob Lebo announced that he and David Pelachik 

received the following awards from Bradford County Emergency Management at their annual 

awards banquet held in December.  Bob Lebo received the Emergency Management 

Coordinator award for February 2020.  David Pelachik received the Emergency Management 

Coordinator award for the month of October 2020.  David Pelachik received the Emergency 

Management Coordinator of the year.  And Bob Lebo received the Emergency Operation Center 

Staff member of the month for June 2020 and David Pelachik received the Emergency 

Operation Center Staff member of the month for March 2020.  Supervisor Them and Supervisor 

Thompson both congratulated and Thanked Bob for his service.  Supervisor Them asked 

Michelle to please post these awards on the Township website or Facebook, which she posted 

1/19/21. 

EMS report – none 

Solicitor - none   

 

The Treasurer report was submitted.   

Under Old Business: 

 

 



Under New Business: 

1. Resignation of Supervisor Evan Barnes.  Supervisor Thompson moved to accept the 

resignation, Them 2nd.  Supervisor Them will work with Michelle to write an ad to be 

placed in The Daily Review and in The Rocket Courier newspapers, for any person 

interested in being a Township Supervisor please contact Township Supervisor or 

Township Secretary.   

2. Tom Calaman Subdivision – Jon Kulick recommends sending back to the Planning 

Office as the division is not written correctly.   

 

 

Supervisor Thompson moved to adjourn the meeting, Them 2nd.   

Meeting adjourned at 5:07 pm. 

Respectfully,  

 

 

Michelle Johns 

Secretary/Treasurer 


